# rimary 3a Newsletter

# Our Learning Achievements.



# Literacy & Language

We have been consolidating and learning new sounds to help us read, write and spell. We have been reading the Giraffe Pelly and Me by Roald Dahl in class which we enjoyed. We use our reading books in class to find information. Thank you for supporting our homework.

# September 2015



### Numeracy & Mathematic

We are practising lots of mental maths. Multiplication tables, addition, number sequences place value and calendar work. We have been using calendars to plan events and learning new vocabulary to describe events e.g. 3 days = 72 hours, fortnight = 2 weeks = 14 days.

## Health & Wellbeing

We are learning ball skills and playing games showing good teamwork in P.E. In order to 'Get it Right for Every Child' we are also learning about how to keep and feel safe within our Health topic including internet safety.

### We enjoy our music assembly with Mrs MacMillan each week. We have been learning new songs. We are developing our skills in artwork and we have linked art to our class novel and to our preparation for our assembly.

# Expressive

Within our RME, we are learning about Eid-al-Adha, which is a Muslim celebration on 24th Religious September 2015 this year. It marks the end of Hajj and to Abraham's willingness to sacrifice his & Moral son to God. Making a sacrifice and giving to charity Education is an important part of this celebration.

## Social Studies & Science

We have been learning how a lighthouse works and where some lighthouses are situated around Scotland, linking to our Lighthouse Keeper stories. To learn and encourage the children to be Eco friendly we have been growing some cress to eat and sowing some sunflowers. We have also been discussing the damage littering can have on the

# Technologies

We have been learning how to be Eco friendly. Reduce, Reuse and Recycle. We used an old cardboard box to make the sweet shop "The Grubber" from our class novel. We have also been discussing how to make a lighthouse.

We are also learning how to work well in a team and with our partners.

Come and see more of our learning by visiting our class blog!

# Primary 3a Newsletter



Newsletter September 2015







Thank you to the Parent/Carer(s) who came to our 'Meet the Teacher event. It was lovely to meet you all. Thank you for helping us learn our lines and songs for our assembly which we hope you can come along to celebrate our good work. Come and join us!

Our next class assembly is on the 9th October 2015. We would be delighted if parents/carers could join us to hear about our learning. If you would like a ticket (2 per family) please complete and return the slip below to your child (ren)'s class teacher.





Name of Child

Class

Name of Parent/Carer

I would like to reserve 1 / 2 (delete as appropriate) places for my child(ren)'s assembly.